
Monthly gifts 
work year round 
Join a special group of 
people like Cano reaching 
out each month to help 
the homeless and low 
income. IFMôs Innkeepers 
Club is for people like you 
who realize the impact of 
sustained giving. Just 
look what a year of 
monthly giving can do!  

 $5/month = 12 nights 
at Emergency Winter 
Shelter 

 $10/month = 10 night 
stay at Inter-Faith Inn 

 $25/month = one 
week at Inter-Faith Inn 
for a mother and her 
two children 

   By any predictions, Cano 

Agosto should be one of 

IFMôs clients instead of a 

faithful monthly donor.  

   A Riverside native, Cano 

grew up in a low-income 

and abusive household 

that had no energy to val-

ue education for a bright 

boy. Caught between cul-

tures, none of which fully 

accepted him, he dropped 

out of North High in ninth 

grade, left home at 16, 

couch surfed, hung out 

with the wrong friends, and 

was imprisoned with a 

drug felony by his early 

20s. 

 Chatting now in his 

sleek black, red and silver Riverside Barber Shop where he creates high-

style haircuts while passing on wisdom to his young male clientele, Cano 

said he has a heart for those who find themselves homeless and hopeless, 

mostly because of the bad hand life has dealt them. 

At the same time, he advocates for a brand of tough love, similar to the 

approach IFMôs case managers take with our homeless clients, acknowl-

edging the unfairness of circumstances while taking responsibility for the 

choices individuals make. 

Cano, who has unusual willpower, made the choice to acquire his GED 

in prison and attend community college upon his release. When his employ-

ers would not allow the flexibility to attend class, he obtained a barbering 

license and then opened his own shop in a decaying building in his old 

neighborhood with $100 so he could control his own schedule.  

He said several of his professors exhibited no-excuses tough love in ad-

dition to going out of their way to help him as he slowly progressed to a 

masterôs degree in social work. Canoôs interest is in public policy, especially 

helping those released from prison have a chance at redemption and rein-

vention. He is considering running for local public office to help his neigh-

borhood and larger community. 

Now Cano gives back every month as a member of IFMôs InnKeepers 

Club. He admires IFMôs local mission and understands the importance of 

helping IFM maintain services year-round.  

ñI tell my young barbering clients and my nieces and nephews, under-

stand the advantages you have and take responsibility for your choices,ò he 

said. ñAnd then reach back and help someone else.ò 

Call Nancy Wiebe at  

264-9303 to set up 

your monthly gift or 

visit  

interfaithwichita.org 

and hit ñdonate.ò 
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Stylist didnôt let adversity win 
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Five years ago Mona Beck thought she had her life 

completely organized. She had been working at the same 

company for 25 years and planned to continue there until 

retirement. The children were grown and starting their own 

families...life was good. 

Then her company closed its doors ï and life just got 

better. 

Thatôs when she joined the team at Cummins Central 

Power. Her husband had worked there ï twice ï and still 

stopped in for coffee and conversation. When he men-

tioned Mona was out of a job, Cummins manager Randy 

Someone recommended she apply for an administrative 

assistant job with the company. Five years later everyone 

still loves the outcome. 

Itôs a tightknit group at Cummins, so itôs difficult to single 

out one person who makes it all work, especially since 

theyôre all quick to give one another credit.  

ñCummins is a big believer in giving back to the commu-

nity,ò said Mona. ñWhen I got here Mark Woodard had been 

involved with IFM and Operation Holiday; he liked that you 

get to see firsthand that it goes right to the people who 

need it. Thatôs a plus for all of us at Cummins.ò 

With Mona on board they took their involvement to the 

next level. Mona and the rest of the Wichita team were re-

cently honored by Cummins International  for 100% partici-

pation in their company-wide EEEC (Every Employee Eve-

ry Community) effort. That means every local employee 

volunteered a minimum of four hours ï and it was far more 

than that for most of the team. 

Itôs difficult to imagine Operation Holiday happening 

without Cummins. Mona organizes Cummins volunteers to 

help move equipment, pick up donation boxes, set up the 

distribution center and assist during distribution.  

ñTheyôre one of our most important ógo-toô groups,ò said 

Operation Holiday director Ashley Davis. ñWe call Mona 

and she gets it done ð no question.ò 

The volunteerism extends to Souper Bowl as well. 

Cummins volunteers pick up the soup and other food items 

the day before the event and also help during Souper Bowl.  

While Operation Holiday and Souper Bowl arenôt the 

local groupôs only volunteer activity, they feel a part of the 

IFM family.   

ñThe philosophy with Cummins is that if you give back 

you get,ò said Mona. ñWe feel very blessed. I love my job ï 

Iôm like a mother hen. Itôs a natural outgrowth that I do that 

for Operation Holiday, too.ò 

 

Mona Beck, flanked by Randy Someone and Mark Townsend was 

honored by Cummins International for local volunteer efforts. 



Simple ways 

to help IFM 

 You keep the fuel 

pointsðwe get a 

percentage of all 

your DIllons pur-

chases. Just go to 

DIllons Communi-

ty Rewards and 

enter IFMôs num-

berð83262. 

 Amazon Smilesð

designate IFM 

through Smiles 

and weôll benefit 

every time you 

buy. 

 Check out our 

needs list at our 

website: inter-

faithwichita.org.  

Organize a drive! 

Multiply Your Gift 
Sue Tirukonda, CFP is a financial advisor with Cordell 

Wealth Management and serves on the Board of Inter-

Faith Ministries. 

 We all love a good deal! Getting more for our 

dollar makes us feel good. Well, how would you 

feel if you could do that with a charitable gift? 

Itôs a strategy Iôve discussed with clients that 

want to make their charitable dollars go further. 

In one case, it was an old insurance policy with a $50,000 death benefit. 

The policy had been taken out years earlier and the premium was less 

than $50 per month. The kids and grandkids were set to receive a 

significant inheritance from retirement accounts and other financial 

assets. The life insurance wasnôt needed, and she considered cancelling it.  

 The client had two options: give $50 a month to a beloved charity or 

put those dollars towards the life insurance policy and designate the 

charity as the beneficiary. Instead of an annual gift of $600, the charity 

received $50,000 upon her death. Her gift made a significant impact. If 

you have a small life insurance policy, consider designating Inter-Faith 

Ministries as the beneficiary and multiply your gift. 

Securities offered through Securities America, Inc., Member FINRA/SIPC, Registered Representatives. 

Advisory Services offered through Securities America Advisors, Inc. Investment Advisor Representatives. 

Cordell Wealth Management and the Securities America companies are unaffiliated. 

66th Annual Humanitarian Awards on horizon 

 

 The dog days of August seem far away right now, but it isnôt too early to be thinking about the 

Humanitarian Awards which will be presented August 16. Five awards are given annually to people, 

businesses and organizations in our community who contribute their time, talents and resources to 

making lives better. 

 First awarded in 1951 to Bishop Mark Carroll, the Humanitarian Awards were first administered by 

the National Conference of Christians and Jews. Inter-Faith Ministries took over administration in 

2012.  

 Nomination forms will be available on the IFM website beginning March 5. The deadline for 

nominations is April 3.  

 

When people experiencing homelessness are asked what they want or 

miss the most, the answer may surprise you. While money is definitely a 

necessity in helping their physical needs, itôs their emotional needs that 

often get neglected. They crave human interaction, a smile and simple 

conversation. 

Due to the way many of us have been conditioned, itôs easy to 

dehumanize homeless people, turning them into invisible people. People 

utilizing IFMôs Emergency Winter Shelter often say that more important 

than a warm place to sleep is the interaction they have with the volunteers 

who provide dinner each evening. 

While it may be intimidating to talk to a stranger (homeless or not) 

there are some pretty easy ways to brighten someoneôs day. 

Look people in the eyes and say hello. So simple, so easy, so very 

important! 

If itôs someone you see daily on your way to work or on a walk through 

the neighborhood, ask their name. That way you can greet them, and they 

know you recognize them as an individual. 

ñDid you watch the game?ò Sports is a great equalizer. Talking about 

the Super Bowl/Shocker game/Royals no-hitter is a way to connect.  

Ask if thereôs anything you can do to help. Carry some of IFMôs ñWe 

care. We helpò cards in your wallet or pocket. Sometimes just letting 

people know some of the resources available is a way to bring someone 

to the point of wanting to change their lives. 

How to talk to invisible people 
Volunteers from Riverside 

Christian Church serve dinner 

to Emergency Winter Shelter 

clients. Volunteers provide 

dinner, breakfast and 

conversation each day during 

the five months the EWS is 

open. 

ñJust the 

feeling inside 

when people 

walk past 

meé they 

look away, 

you know, 

like they canôt 

see me. Like 

Iôm not there.ò 

ï James, 

Emergency 

Winter Shelter 

client 


